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Louisiana State Apprenticeship Council Meeting

Tuesday, February 18th, 2020
9:00 a.m.

4th Floor Auditorium – AO Building
MINUTES

ROLL CALL

Members Present: 

Henry Heier (Chairman)
Claire Obgartel

Kelly Carpenter

Steven Martin

Nicholas Felton, Jr. 

Aldo Irias-Duron
Brent Moreland
Andrew O’Brien

Will Seaman (in place of Monty Sullivan)

Members Absent: 

Keith Brand 

LWC Officials Present: 

Kenneth Burrell (in place of Ava Dejoie, Secretary, Louisiana Workforce Commission)

A quorum was present

REVIEW OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS SAC MEETINGS
Mr. Nicholas Felton made a motion to accept the minutes from the previous meeting. The motion was seconded and approved.
OPENING REMARKS
Mr. Kenneth Burrell gave apologies on behalf of Secretary Dejoie for her absence along with a brief thank you to the members of the council. 
APPRENTICESHIP UPDATES
Mr. Michael Knapps updates the council on request to add two trainings, one from the Board of Regents on Proprietary School and the other from the Chairman on Stop the Bleed training course. He stated that the time frame is still under review but will most likely be in March and April respectively. 
Chairman Updates

Mr. Heier took this time to update the council on the lack of feedback from apprenticeship councils across the country on the subject of mentorship. Mr. Knapps also confirmed a lack of response from NASTAD members on the same subject. Mr. Heir suggested the conversation be moved to the next meeting. 
Next Mr. Heier introduced Ms. Kelly Taylor-White, Director of Industry Based Certification Council, who gave a presentation on how IBCC conducts mentorship amongst their applicants.  
During Ms. Taylor-White’s PowerPoint presentation, she gave a general process overview as well as an explanation of the rolls of the director and mentors. She also made clear that the mentor does not champion the application but strengthen it instead.  
Mr. Heier thanked Ms. Taylor White for her presentation, and asked if her council gets their regulatory authority from state stature or state administrative rule. Ms. Taylor-White says that they are covered through section 2376 of state statute and authorized under WIC. 
Mr. Heier also ask if Ms. Taylor-White can share her power point presentation and any other handbooks on this process and Ms. Taylor-White obliges.

Ms. Claire Obgartel ask is the Apprenticeship Council is seeking to provide mentorship in order to become registered or mentorship after registration has taken place in order to grow their program.  

Mr. Heier acknowledges that the council does need to further discuss which route will be taken and suggest council reviews on programs similar to the IBCC’s recertification process. Also stating that a mentor who sits on the council can aid in the preservation of a newly registered program through mentorship. 

Mr. Brent Moreland agrees ask who conducts the reviews for the apprenticeship program and if those findings can be made available to the council. 
Ms. Tacara Veal responds stating that she conducts the reviews and maintains the files, and will have them available to review by the council, during meetings. 

NEW PROGRAMS
Noranda Alumina
Program Sponsor – Ray Deterville; Michael Knapps, Apprenticeship Training Representative
General Repairer
Mr. Michael Knapps introduced Noranda Alumnia representatives Mr. Ray Deterville (Training Manager), Jeff Whitney (Maintenance Manager), and Scott Jones (United Steel Worker Local President). Mr. Knapps stated during his introduction that Noranda Alumnia is interested in being able to provide their students with a portable and stackable apprenticeship credential. 
Mr. Deterville begins by stating the success Noranda has found the last 50 years in St. John and St. James parish. However, they are still facing a lack of skilled craft people. He stated that Noranda wants to fight this attrition with Registered Apprenticeship. 
Mr. Jeff Whitney addressed the labor shortage they experienced two years ago and how Noranda became partnered with St. James Parish School System as well as how this eventually led to the hire of four high school graduates. 

Mr. Deterville added that he believes the partnership with LWC could help leverage resources that they already have as well as extend the apprentices training to a 4 year program. Mr. Deterville mentioned that Noranda already meets or exceeds the requirements for apprenticeship, so this venture is more so for the betterment of the apprentices. 
Mr. Moreland states that he is impressed by the 1:5 Ratio that Noranda will enforce as well as the livable wage being offered to the apprentices. Moreland then asks if the weekly schedule of classes has been developed and if the classes will be done outside of work hours. Mr. Deterville explains that they do know the classes will begin in the fall and will most likely be two days a week, but have not determined a concrete schedule. He also said that the classes will be offered outside of normal work hours, but will be paid. 

Mr. Aldo Irias- Duron asks for clarification on the paid RTI. Mr. Deterville states that it will be an extension of the regular workweek wages. 

Mr. Felton asks if the incentive received by Noranda from the Louisiana Office of Economic Development to retain 395 jobs and create 65 new jobs will include the apprenticeship positions? Mr. Deterville stated that these jobs would be separate from that initiative.  

Ms. Claire Obgartel asks for clarity on the combination of textbook lessons and the alignment with hands on training within the 72 hours listed in the standards. Mr. Deterville stated that it would be a mixture of textbook and hands on training.  

Secretary Dejoie asks Noranda representatives to explain how they have been working with local offices for OJT, as well as how much OJT they will be offering. Mr. Deterville stated that Noranda recently started collaborating with Thomas Scott from the local office but they do not have anything definitive in place just yet, but it is in the works.

Mr. Heier asks for a motion and Ms. Obgartel motions to approve the application. The motion is seconded. In a unanimous vote, Noranda Alumina was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.
EMR Group
Program Sponsor – Charles Thompson; Michael Knapps, Apprenticeship Training Representative

Welder and Mechanic
Mr. Michael Knapps introduced EMR representatives Mr. Charles Thompson (     ) and Ms. Erica Faust (Human Resource Manager). Mr. Knapps said EMR has expressed problems with retention and hopes that a registered apprenticeship program along with the nationally recognized credential will help aid with retention issues. The introduction was followed by a short informational video presentation.

Through a PowerPoint presentation, Mr. Thompson gave an overview of EMR and what the apprenticeship program would resemble, stating that EMR is mostly recognized in south Louisiana as Southern Recycling.  He stated that the goal is to promote growth within the local community and to build a skilled workforce for EMR from within. Mr. Thompson also stated that EMR already has an established apprenticeship program in the United Kingdom, but this would be the catalyst for apprenticeship in the United States.  He said the location for EMR would be in the Port of New Orleans area, which is the hub for the southern region. 
Mr. Thompson said that EMR would be using TPC online training for the RTI portion of the program. He stated that TPC is accredited through the International Association for Continuing Education and Training and that apprentices will have access to the full online catalog of training. He also briefly went through the pricing, interface, and functionality of the online training. 
Next Mr. Thompson went over OJT and stated that it was designed by the regional maintenance team managers and selected journeymen. He mentioned that the ratio would be 1:1 but during the pilot, there will be a managing journeymen and an auxiliary journeyman assigned to the apprentice. He also revealed that over 20 full time members who would serve as the journeymen are employed at the facility. Stating that they oversee all heavy equipment, with many of them having 20-30 plus years of maintenance and/or welding experience. 
In closing, Mr. Thompson mentioned that they are piloting throughout southern Louisiana, with Baton Rouge up next then followed by national expansion in Texas. They also plan to add more occupations including electrician, general metal recycler, buyer, and driver. 

Mr. Irias-Duron asked for clarity on the program being listed as time-based and not hybrid based on the seemingly self-paced matriculation through the online training. Mr. Thompson said they do want the program to be time-based to ensure the apprentices are skilled enough to do the work; however, there will be more opportunity to progress through RTI if the apprentice would like to be a few steps ahead. Mr. Irias-Duron also asked where they would receive training for the job. Mr. Thompson said they would give the apprentice 2.75 hours per week of online training. 
Mr. Moreland stated that during the presentation it was said that an apprentice would be able to test out for RTI, but with a time-based program testing out would presumably not be allowable. Mr. Thompson answered that during RTI, a test is given based on the lesson completed and the apprentice must test out to move on to the next lesson. He also stated that the work the apprentice is doing on the job will be within the parameters of each component which will be on a time based schedule. Mr. Moreland also asked for clarity on the occupations being offered, stating that the positions are more maintenance based than heavy equipment operators or drivers. Mr. Thompson agreed also stating that there will be electrical maintenance trainings components included because of the chance of exposure. 
Mr. Martin asked if this would be the first apprenticeship for EMR in the United States and if they planned to grow past Louisiana since there might be limited availability in south Louisiana for applicants. Mr. Thompson said this will be EMR’s first apprenticeship in the United States and that they will be hiring their apprentices upon completion of the program, also stating that they want to start with 2 apprentices and then 4 before growing outside of the New Orleans area. 
Ms. Obgartel asks for the exact number of Journeymen they will have at the start of the program, Mr. Thompson stated that he has 8-10 qualified journeymen ready to start. 
Mr. Moreland stated his concern that there seems to be no classroom training only online RTI and suggest there should be blended classroom training that would allow the apprentices to do online work and classroom training to get hands on experience. Mr. Thompson said that any questions the apprentices had could be addressed on the Job. Mr. Knapps also added that they could apply the online training to the OJT. To the same point, Ms. Faust added that the journeymen will be viewing the online training as well so that they can be up to date on what the apprentice is learning and when. 

Ms.Obagartel suggest a lab of some sort so that the apprentices will get hands on training before beginning work. Mr. Irias-Duron also suggests that there should be a hands on training portion outside of the work the apprentices will do on the job.
Secretary Dejoie ask if EMR could amend the RTI to have classroom and hands on training built in. Mr. Thompson assures that hands on training can be included along with any other suggestions. 

Mr. Heier asks for a motion to approve EMR under the condition that classroom and hands on training will be added into the RTI portion of the program. The motion is made and seconded. In a unanimous vote, EMR Group was approved as a Registered Apprenticeship program in the State of Louisiana.
NEXT MEETING DATE
It was brought to the attention of the council that the next meeting is scheduled on the Mardi Gras Holiday. Mr. Heier suggested a poll be sent to the council members to consider Tuesday, February 18th for the next meeting date. 
ADJOURN

SUBSTANCE OF ALL MATTERS DECIDED:

1. The minutes from the previous State Apprenticeship Council meeting were approved.

2. Review of the Louisiana Revised Statues for ethics and sexual training and anti-harassment training were covered. 
3. Review of financial report.

4. Noranda Alumnia and EMR Group were approved as Registered Apprenticeship programs in the State of Louisiana.
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